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Madame Chair, Distinguished Delegates, Ladies and Gentlemen 

 

2015 is an important year for the international community, and raises fundamental questions – 

including for bodies like the Commission on Population and Development – about how to transition to a 

new sustainable development agenda. This a question that cannot be answered without recognizing the 

population dynamics that influence, and are influenced by, development. 

 

One of those dynamics – international migration – is now well reflected in discussions at the 

international level. Chapter X of the ICPD Programme of Action was the first major inter-governmental 

document to highlight the varied interrelations between migration and development. The development 

needs of migrants, refugees and displaced persons meanwhile, have been the subject of some 

important discussions in recent years, including at the 2013 High-level Dialogue on International 

Migration and Development.  

 

Migration has been included in a number of important ways in the proposal of the Open Working Group 

on Sustainable Development Goals. IOM welcomes these references, and strongly urges the CPD to 

reiterate the importance of migration to Post-2015, and to promote its retention as part of the new 



 


